

## State of New Jersey

PHILIP D. MURPHY Governor

SHEILA Y. OLIVER Lt. Governor DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

Division of Land Use Regulation
Mail Code 501-02A
P.O. Box 420
Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0420
www.nj.gov/dep/landuse

CATHERINE R. McCABE Commissioner

April 8, 2020

Transcontinental Gas Pipe Line Co. c/o Mr. Tim Powell 2800 Post Oak Blvd., Suite 900 Houston, TX 77056

RE: Applications for a Coastal Wetlands Individual Permit, Waterfront Development Upland

Individual Permit, Waterfront Development In-Water Individual Permit and Flood Hazard

<u>Individual Permit – 30-Day Extension Letter</u> LUR File No.: 0000-01-1001.3; LUP 200001

Applicant: Transcontinental Gas Pipe Line Co. (Transco) Project: Transco Northeast Supply Enhancement Project

Municipalities: Townships of Old Bridge and Franklin and Borough of Sayreville

Counties: Somerset and Middlesex

Dear Mr. Powell,

This letter is in response to an April 7, 2002 letter from Mr. Joseph Dean of Transco requesting for a 30-day extension to the 90-day review period for the above referenced pending applications. Please be advised that the application review period is hereby extended to **June 5, 2020.** 

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me by email at Joslin.Tamagno@dep.nj.gov or by telephone at (609) 984-6216. Please be sure to include the Division's file number in all correspondence.

Sincerely,

Joslin C. Tamagno Environmental Supervisor, ES 4 Bureau of Urban Growth and Redevelopment Division of Land Use Regulation

cc: Mr. J. Dean, Transco

Township of Franklin Construction Official Township of Old Bridge Construction Official Borough of Sayreville Construction Official